
THROUGH POST AND TWEET - MARCH 2022 FOR UKRAINE RETURNED MEDICAL STUDENTS 
 
To 
 
The Honb’le Shri Narinder Modi Ji, 
Prime Minister of India  
New Delhi. 
 
Dear Sir, 
 
I thank you from the core of my heart for what you have done against all odds that came our 
way since 2014. Recently Government of India completed one of the biggest ever evacuation 
operations in Ukraine with great success and amidst an extremely challenging situation under 
your guidance. 
 
All students reached back home safe and sound. 
However, the rescued students are now worried about their future; how to complete their 
degrees in Medicine and become doctors. 
 
Sir, you are aware that in the current situation in Ukraine the students cannot continue their 
studies. Though online classes on theory have started in some institutions, since Medical 
Education is mostly about practical training, these students need help. 
 
Many consultants are trying to get these students shifted to various institutions. 
 
Respected sir, since the admission process in India is still on for session 2021, where the 
Cutoff for 2021 NEET is 108 for Reserved Category with 98674 qualified students and 138 for 
General Category with 770864 qualified students. 
 
Given this, May I request the government to consider giving admission to the 1st year (MBBS) 
students who had barely joined their classes in Ukraine for the session September 2021 & 
Winter session 2022 after qualifying NEET 2021 and have secured above the cutoff marks. 
 
The parents of these students, mostly middle-class people, paid huge money for tuition fees, 
hostel, food, documentation, visa, ticket, etc. for their children. Most of the students were 
flying for the first time in their life while onboard to Ukraine and that speaks about their 
financial background. 
 
In case special permission is granted for increasing a few seats in every Government & Private 
medical institution in India for admission against a reasonable fee, their life will be back on 
the track.      
 
1) Students who can afford and have below the cutoff score (maybe below 300 or 400) can be 

absorbed in Government and Private medical institutions in India with a minimum fee. 
That would be a win-win proposition for both the college management as well as parents. 

 
2) Students those having a higher NEET Score (maybe above 400 or 500) can be absorbed in 

Government and Private medical institutions in India with a lesser fee or at par with the 
fee in Government colleges of India. 

 
With Greatest regards & love for you 
Ravi Kumar Koul 


